Planning Act (Northern Ireland) 2011 and The Planning (Development Management) Regulations (Northern Ireland) 20015 (regulations 5 (2) (b))
PRE-APPLICATION PUBLIC INFORMATION EVENT
Proposal: Construction of New 1925sqm, 155 pupil School for St. Peter’s primary School on the existing site with adjacent lands to the south and associated works to the proposed school site. 
Location: 90 Collegelands Road, Charlemont, Co. Armagh, BT71 6SW
[bookmark: _GoBack]Public Information Event: Due to Covid restrictions, a virtual event will take place. The proposals will be uploaded on June 30th 2021 to the following website www.stpeterscollegeland.com  and remain live for a period of 3 weeks.  Those who wish to provide feedback will be asked to email the Design Team at design@hamiltonarchitects.co.uk within the 3 week period in order that we can review and input the feedback into the design process. 
Further information relating to these proposals can be obtained from: Hamilton Architects, Hamilton House, 3 Joy Street, Belfast, BT2 8LE. 
If you wish to make comments on the proposals you may do so at the above email address and or in writing to: Hamilton Architects, Hamilton House, 3 Joy Street, Belfast, BT2 8LE, no later than August  15th 2021. 
This notice does not relate to a planning application. Comments should not be made to ABC District Council.  Any comments made to the prospective applicant are not representations to the planning authority.  If a planning application is subsequently submitted to the ABC District Council, normal neighbourhood notification and publicity will be undertaken and you will have the opportunity to make formal representations regarding the proposal at that time. 



